
Time began: 1.00 pm 
Time ended: 1.20 pm 

 
LITTLEOVER WARD COMMITTEE  
21 April 2010 
 
Present: Councillor Mike Carr (Chair) and Councillor Les Allen  
 
01/10 Apologies for Absence 
Councillor Lucy Care 
 
02/10 Late Items Introduced by the Chair 
There were no late items. 
 
03/10 Declarations of Interest 
NONE. 
 
04/10 Minutes of the previous meeting  
The minutes of the 17 March 2010 ward committee were approved and 
agreed as an accurate record of the meeting. 
 
05/10 Derby City Council Funding Allocation 2010/11 and 
re-allocation of 2009/10  
 
The Ward Committee approves the recommended allocation of funds of the 
Littleover Neighbourhood Board for the following purposes.  

 
Project Amount Date agreed/Source 
Littleover in Bloom 
Funds to support the 2010/11 Littleover in Bloom project to 
undertake planting works in the village and the surrounds 
of Littleover.  
 

£3,000 Recommendation at the 
Board on 10 March 2010 
for 2010/11 spend.  
21 April 2010 
 
Community budget 

Improvements and reinstatement to pavement/footway 
The Board recommended approval to re-allocate funds 
originally awarded towards a pair of dropped kerbs on 
Manor Road – on the Constable Lane side which will not 
go forward. It will contribute to the reinstatement of the 
footpaths at the following of locations: 

1. Outside Ken Ives site (opp. Subway) 
 
Allocated from 2009/10 budget 
 
Total budget for the project is £2,897 

£1,600 21 April 2010 
 
Highways and Transport 
budget 

Total Spent £4,600  
 



Total spent – Community Budget -  £3,000 
Total spent – Highways, Safer, Youth £nil 
Total spent – Highways £nil 
Total Spent  £3,000  
  
Total spent – Highways and Transport 2009/10 £1,600 

 
Resolved  
That the allocation of funds set out be approved by the Ward Committee 
 
 
Signed……………………………………………………….. 
Date…………………………………… 


